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Hi Everyone, 

In May, I attended an Episcopal Church conference required of clergy and also did my niece’s 
wedding during the Memorial Day weekend in Chattanooga.  Both were great events to be a 
part of, but I’m looking forward to staying put here at Grace in June. 

As you can see from these Grace Notes, great progress continues at Grace to move us to the 
next level of our integration.  I’m proud of that hard work by all at Grace and grateful to all the 
people and all the ministry groups mentioned herein.  Here are some additional updates on 
that progress: 

1. The admin staff (paid and volunteers) – me, Tina, Tam, and Kate, with input from Deacon 
Dorothée – engaged in lots of discussions for weeks on how we could consolidate our 
office operations for greater efficiency, effectiveness, and cost-savings.  We decided that 
both campuses must retain their offices to support the many and vibrant ministries that 
happen at both historic Grace campuses, and that the office on the St. Paul’s campus 
would be publicly identified as our main Grace office for efficient public access to us.  We 
decided not to renew two separate copier leases at both campuses, but to renew one 
lease for the St. Paul’s office and to purchase a new color laser printer for the Trinity 
office, a savings of approximately $20,000 over 5 years.  Both offices will retain their 
phones and their same phone numbers, and we also decided our existing P.O. Box 108 
would remain the mailing address for Grace Church Ossining.  Tina also has a new email: 
tina@graceossining.org.  Email her to say Hi! 

2. Furthermore, the vestry affirmed a modification of the Grace logo so that we can begin 
marketing Grace more often and more effectively for increased growth.  The existing logo 
now has a tagline underneath it: “One new Episcopal Church from two historic parishes: 
St. Paul’s on the Hill and Trinity Downtown”.  Thanks to all involved in these deliberations.  
Click here to view. How do you like it? 

3. The vestry also decided to contract with James Elrod, a Connecticut Episcopalian and 
author of Creating Financially Sustainable Congregations, to analyze Grace’s financial 
situation and to help the vestry create progress indicators at our August vestry retreat.  
We seek to identify concrete measurements to track many things, including our progress 
in increasing our revenues and decreasing our expenses for the 2024 budget year.  I’m 
grateful for the people who anonymously contributed the funds to hire Jim.  Consider 
buying and reading his book so you can follow and join in these important developments. 
(Click here for more information on ordering.) 

mailto:tina@graceossining.org
https://d.docs.live.net/2d82e9aeea321706/TRINITY/Forms%20and%20Pictures/Grace%20Business%20Letterhead.pdf
https://www.amazon.com/Creating-Financially-Sustainable-Congregations-James/dp/1640652876
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4. Deacon Dorothée, as you know, is retiring in October, and we will throw her a large party 
in celebration not only of her faithful and effective ministry at Grace but also for her 
effective ministry to the Church at large for decades.  I’m working with the diocese to see 
if we can partner with another deacon, who preferably will overlap with Deacon Dorothée 
before her October departure.  I’ll keep you updated on these conversations with the 
diocese and potential deacons as they unfold. 

5. We have hired a new music director: Suji Jung!  See Mark Monroe’s report (page 9) for 
more details.  Many thanks to Mark, our Music Director Search Chair, for his outstanding 
leadership.  Many thanks as well to the hard-working members of that group: Carolyn, 
Kellie, and Dennis.  Great job! 

6. My Coffee Chats continue and shall wrap up this month.  Many of the Sunday church 
attendees have participated already.  If you have not, email Tina (tina@graceossining.org) 
so you can participate before the end of June.  I’ll summarize the conversations for 
everyone for the July Grace Notes. 

7. Some of the ideas from the Coffee Chats are already being implemented.  For example, 
one exciting idea includes the creation of an additional lay-led worship service at Grace.  
See the article about it on page 13 and email Tina for more information about how you 
can join in.  All are welcome! 

8. Another idea from the Coffee Chats is to create one-time events for Grace members to 
socialize together, to have more fun together outside church, to learn more about each 
other, to support the local community, to bring friends to our events, etc.  While this one 
is admittedly a last-minute idea as a step in this direction, Lori and I shall be going to the 
Jacob Burns Film Center this Monday, June 5th, at 7:00 PM to watch the film “Vermeer: 
The Greatest Exhibit”.  You can learn more about it here.  Email me if you would like to 
come! (hal@graceossining.org).  Bring friends! 

9. What ideas for social activities would you like to promote?  (Also, do you have a clever 
name that we can call these events?).  Email Tina with your ideas so we can begin 
promoting them to our terrific community.  The more, the merrier! 

10. I was honored to represent Grace at the Town of Ossining 
Pride Flag Raising this past Thursday.  Sadly, I was one of only 
two local clergy present.  A number of the participants 
expressed appreciation that I was there.  I am grateful to be 
living in a town and serving an Episcopal church that isn’t 
afraid to stand up for those in need, professing the Good 
News that ALL are the Beloved of God.  No exceptions or 
exclusions!     

  

mailto:tina@graceossining.org
https://burnsfilmcenter.org/booking/vermeer-the-greatest-exhibition/
mailto:hal@graceossining.org
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11. Want to be part of our coming Care Team to be launched in the fall?  Grace Care Team 
members will provide love and support to parishioners in a variety of easy ways: phone 
calls, cards, home visits, and potentially more.  If you are a person who likes to support 
others, email me and I’ll give you more particulars. 

12. Last, but not least, great heartfelt thanks to the dozens of people who worked hard 
behind the scenes in preparation for and during Asa Barnes’ funeral service Saturday.  
Asa’s families felt very loved, supported, honored, and cared for by Grace at this hard 
time of loss.  What a beautiful celebration of his life, God’s love for him, and God’s love 
for all of us as well.  This community is a gem. 

See you in church, and, if that’s not convenient for you, contact me (hal@graceossining.org; 
504-650-3278 cell) and let’s meet in your living room instead for a fun, informal time together. 

Wishing you all the summer blessings of June, 

With love and prayers, 

Fr. Hal 

 

  

mailto:hal@graceossining.org
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DEACON BEACON 

Here we are on the cusp of the longest season of the church year. Last Sunday was 
Pentecost and the birth of the church with the celebration of the coming of the Holy Spirit. 
This Sunday is the celebration of the Trinity – one God in three beings. And then the long 
season of Pentecost, also called Ordinary Time, where we hear many moving stories of the 
Bible and enjoy the warmer months of the year. 

Life is busy, we always think that there is more time for leisure and rest in the summer, but 
it doesn’t usually tend to work out that way. The projects that get held for the “quiet time” 
don’t always get completed! Vacation time does eat away at some of the productivity but 
there is also an illusion involved. 

Thinking about the Trinity also makes me think of illusion as defined by Oxford dictionary 
as, “a thing that is or is likely to be wrongly perceived or interpreted by the senses.”  

The Trinity is sort of like a magician’s act. How can one God be three? How can a set 
number of weeks of the year feel like less and more at the same time? The mystery of God 
and the mystery of time. 

How do we hold these mysteries in our thoughts and not give up on the whole thing? Faith. 
Simply put, the only thing we can do is give it over to the divine and say, “I don’t 
understand it, yet I believe it to be true.” That’s where faith comes in. We have faith that 
God is who God is and we don’t have to understand it. And the summertime quandary is 
the same. What gets done gets done.  

I hope that your summer is a blessing and doesn’t go by too fast. We’ll be saying goodbye as 
the fall begins, but until then let’s enjoy every minute we have together. 

See you in church, 

Deacon Dorothée 
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OUR UPCOMING SERVICES IN JUNE 

 

June 4 10:30 AM Holy Eucharist (Trinity Campus) Trinity Sunday 

June 11 10:30 AM Holy Eucharist (St. Paul’s Campus Proper 5 

June 18 10:30 AM Holy Eucharist (Trinity Campus) Proper 6 

June 25 10:30 AM Holy Eucharist (St. Paul’s Campus) Proper 6 

All Sunday services are live streamed to our YouTube channel. And you can also find them 
there and on our Facebook page after the service is over. The links are: 
 

Grace’s Facebook page: https://www.facebook.com/graceossining/ 
YouTube Channel: https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCP1qGAuJlIxWU8Z_ucCKEGA 

 

 

SERVICE SCHEDULE UPDATE 

Beginning in June, we will be trying a new service schedule: worshipping at our historic Trinity 
campus on the first and third Sundays of the month and at our historic St. Paul’s campus on the 
second and fourth Sundays. It might be easier to remember that the Trinity is 3 persons in 1 
God.  

When a month has five Sundays, we will decide which campus or what location will be our 
setting! The next Fifth Sunday will be July 30th and we will be at our Trinity campus. And we will 
always alternate our Easter service between the two campuses. This year, we were downtown; 
next year, we will be at St. Paul’s. 

Btw, the location will always be on the home page of our website (www.graceossining.org) and 
listed in the Thursday message. 

  

https://www.facebook.com/graceossining/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCP1qGAuJlIxWU8Z_ucCKEGA
http://www.graceossining.org/
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VESTRY REPORT 

Buckle Up!!!  June Will Be A Super Busy Month At Grace Church! 

• We continue to open our Vestry meetings with a light supper. Milton Kerr graciously 
hosted our May 24th delicious Sushi buffet! Thanks, Milton! 

• Our prayers have been answered after our Search Committee diligently focused on 
recruiting our new Music Director & Organist. Mark Monroe will give you the details, 
but it felt like all the planets and stars were aligned when the offer was dramatically 
accepted during our May Vestry meeting! 

• June 4th is Trinity Sunday, see you at our Downtown campus! 

• June 10th is the Annual Ossining Village Fair! We will need all hands on deck at our Grace 
Church table on Main Street and at our popular Strawberry Shortcake booth in our 
courtyard.  

• June 25th, we celebrate St. Paul’s feast day and enjoy each other’s company at our 
annual picnic at our Ganung Drive lawn behind the church!  

• At our last vestry meeting, Jack Kouloheris covered some very important details about 
the impending Debt Ceiling Vote’s possible impact on our portfolio, he and Richard were 
thinking about our future performance based on our current investments/endowment 
vs expenses. The Vestry spent a considerable amount of time thinking about our next 
steps to best protect our assets and inquire into what financial Best Practices might look 
like for our merged Church. For now, we all are reading Creating Financially Sustainable 
Congregations by James L. Elrod, Jr. and we will formally study this area together during 
the Summer.  

Wardens: Darryl Moy (2024) darryl.moy@gmail.com 
 Cecilia Quintero (2025) cquintero1506@gmail.com 
Vestry Members: 
 Kellie Ishmael (2024) kellieishmael@gmail.com 
 Milton Kerr (2024) mkdj46@yahoo.com 

 Maribeth Osgood (2025) mosgood@optonline.net 
 Ed Shultz (2025) eshultz5@gmail.com 

 Jo Ann McGrath (2026), mcgrathinator@gmail.com 
 Kate Pendzuk (2026) treasurergraceossining@gmail.com 

  

mailto:darryl.moy@gmail.com
mailto:cquintero1506@gmail.com
mailto:kellieishmael@gmail.com
mailto:mkdj46@yahoo.com
mailto:mosgood@optonline.net
mailto:eshultz5@gmail.com
mailto:mcgrathinator@gmail.com
mailto:treasurergraceossining@gmail.com
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ASA G. BARNES, SR. 

Asa George Barnes, Sr., born on June 24, 
1924, son of Margaret Judd and Asa F. 
Barnes and a lifelong resident of Ossining, 
NY, died of natural causes May 29, 2023.  
He was drafted from high school before 
graduation by the US Army to serve in 
World War II throughout Europe.  He was 
98 years old and remained active and in 
good health until recently, always enjoying 
time with family, meetings, picnics, and 
events with his fellow carpenters from 
Union 149, and Sunday services, coffee 
hour, and activities with his fellow 
worshipers at Grace Episcopal Church 
Ossining (newly comprised of St. Paul’s 
on-the-Hill Campus and Trinity Campus).   

He is survived by his wife Marilyn Barnes 
and three children from his marriage to Iva 
Barnes who passed in 1999: Maribeth 
Barnes Osgood and her husband, the Rev. 
Canon John Osgood; Margery Barnes; and 
Asa G. Barnes Jr. and his wife Danielle and 
Marilyn’s three children: Robert Irving and 

his wife Amy, Thomas Irving and his partner Jonie, and Patty Hall and her 
husband John. He is also survived by six grandchildren, ten great grandchildren, 
and two grandchildren of Marilyn’s.  Asa was predeceased by two sons, Gary 
Barnes and Jeffrey Barnes, and his brother, Richard Barnes. 

Asa’s strong sense of service to others has always been tightly connected to the 
St. Paul’s Campus of Grace Church Ossining.  He gave of himself there so 
others might receive.   

The family asks that in lieu of flowers, contributions be made to the St. Paul’s 
Campus of Grace Church Ossining in his memory.  His Funeral Service is this 
Saturday, June 3 at 11:00 AM at St. Paul’s on-the-Hill Campus of Grace 
Episcopal Church in Ossining (40 Ganung Drive, Ossining, NY 10562). Click 
here if you want to view the video. Condolence notes may be sent to the family 
at 16 Rockledge Avenue, Apt. 2R2, Ossining, NY 10562 

  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3QA38RFY0Jc&t=1641s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3QA38RFY0Jc&t=1641s
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Patient Trust by Pierre Teilhard de Chardin 

 

Above all, trust in the slow work of God. 
We are quite naturally impatient in everything to reach the end without delay. 
We should like to skip the intermediate stages. 
We are impatient of being on the way to something unknown, something new. 

And yet it is the law of all progress 
that it is made by passing through some stages of instability— 
and that it may take a very long time. 

And so I think it is with you; 
your ideas mature gradually—let them grow, 
let them shape themselves, without undue haste. 
Don’t try to force them on, 
as though you could be today what time 
(that is to say, grace and circumstances acting on your own good will) 
will make of you tomorrow. 

Only God could say what this new spirit 
gradually forming within you will be. 
Give Our Lord the benefit of believing 
that his hand is leading you, 
and accept the anxiety of feeling yourself 
in suspense and incomplete. 
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OUR NEW MUSIC DIRECTOR WILL START IN AUGUST 

Grace has hired a new Music Director, Suji Jung, who will join us at the beginning of August. 
Our search process over the last few months produced seven applicants, four initial Zoom 
interviews, and two strong finalists who visited both campuses, played our instruments, and 
spent 30 minutes teaching the choir a new piece of music. We put a strong emphasis on people 
skills and relationship skills in addition to musical skills. 

Suji not only played beautifully but led the choir clearly and sensitively in her audition. A little 
background:  she grew up in South Korea, earning bachelor’s and master’s degrees in piano 
performance before coming to New York for further studies at the Manhattan School of Music 
and Teachers College at Columbia University. She has served as a church music director since 
1998, in addition to her primary work as a piano teacher. In 2018, she founded a nonprofit 
organization, ProSono, which gives monthly concerts in nursing homes and hospitals. We feel 
very fortunate to be welcoming her to Grace Episcopal! 

Please join me in some very important thank-yous:  most of all to Carolyn Black Hightower, 
who thought she had retired, but has now led us for over a year as we worked to find first a 
priest and then a new music director. We love you, Carolyn! I also want to thank our music 
director search committee:  Carolyn, Kellie Ishmael, Dennis Parker, and Fr. Hal. At the 
beginning we didn’t know how to go about finding a new music director, but we worked 
together to figure it out and everyone made important contributions along the way. Thank 
you! 

Mark Monroe 
Chair, Music Director Search Committee 
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LOAVES AND FISH 

The current members of the Grace Loaves and Fish team (Jean Bonito, Alison Ford, Jo 
McGrath, Mark and Sue Monroe, Darryl and Cha Moy, Elfreda Okyne, Joe Orfino, 
Melanie Rowe, Bev Vaillancourt, and Ed Shultz) will be on deck to serve a meal again on 
Saturday, June 24 from 5-6 PM in Potter Hall on our Trinity Campus.  

For sure it will have a “Welcome Summer” theme!  We plan to serve hamburgers and 
hot dogs along with traditional sides of pasta and potato salad.  Dessert will be 
watermelon and brownies.   

As always, we welcome anyone willing to cook/serve/clean-up/donate.  Just contact Jo 
McGrath via email (mcgrathinator@gmail) or text/call 914-409-8544.  This community 
service is very rewarding and so vitally necessary.  We encourage any and all to drop in 
for a meal or a cool glass of lemonade or iced tea.  

This meal will be a precursor to our parish picnic on Sunday June 25.  Those of us serving 
will simply transfer our skills from Potter Hall to the Meadow on the Hill the following 
day.  

See you all at either or both. 

Please join us in building relationships within our congregation and into our community 
while doing God’s work. 

Jo Ann McGrath 
Chair, Loaves and Fish Team 

  

mailto:mcgrathinator@gmail
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TBC OFFICIALLY CELEBRATED OUR 20TH WITH CHAMPAGNE TOASTS ON MAY 20TH! 

Check out some of our reading highlights below, all are welcome!  
Our next book will be announced soon…stay tuned!  

       

Our first book, The Lovely Bones by Alice Siebold, launched us on a beautiful experience 
where we have read some amazing books, eaten fabulous food, and been blessed by the 
hospitality of so many wonderful people. Your humor, insights, and wisdom have 
certainly been a gift on this journey. Thanks for your support!  
 
SNOW IN AUGUST by Pete Hamil 
NEW JACK: Guarding Sing Sing by Ted Conover 
MERE CHRISTIANITY by C.S. Lewis 
READING LOLITA IN TEHRAN by Azar Nafisi 
LONG WALK TO FREEDOM by Nelson Mandela 
DEAD MAN WALKING by Sister Helen Prejean 
ATONEMENT by Ian McGowan 
PICTURE OF DORIAN GREY by Oscar WILDE 
THE GLASS CASTLE by Jeannette Walls 
AMERICAN GOSPEL by John Meacham 
RIVER OF DOUBT by Candice Miller 
ETHAN FROME by Edith Wharton 
A WRINKLE IN TIME by Madeline L’Engle 
TO KILL A MOCKINGBIRD by Harper Lee 
THE KITE RUNNER by Khaled Hossein 
THE LAST LECTURE by Randy Pausch 
WATER FOR ELEPHANTS by Sara Gruen 
ANIMAL, VEGETABLE, MIRACLE by Barbara 

Kingsolver 
BROOKLYN by Colm ToIbin 
HAVE A LITTLE FAITH by Mitch Albom 
THE RED TENT by Anita Diamant 
HOW WE DO HARM by Otis Brawley & Paul 

Goldberg 
CUTTING FOR STONE by Abraham Varghese 
THE TESTAMENT OF MARY by Colm Toibin 

TEACHER MAN by Frank McCourt 
I KNOW THIS MUCH IS TRUE by Wally Lamb 
THE ILLUMINATION by Kevin Brockmeier 
SMALL AND GREAT THINGS by Jodi Picoult 
KILLERS OF THE FLOWER MOON: The Osage 

Murders and The Birth of the FBI by David 
Grann 

WOLF HALL by Hillary Mantel 
EDUCATED by Tara Westover 
TATOOS ON THE HEART: The Power Of 

Boundless Compassion by Gregory Boyle 
THE GREAT GATSBY by F. Scott Fitzgerald 
THE IMMORTAL LIFE OF HENRIETTA LACKS by 

Rebecca Skloot 
THE STONE DIARIES by Carol Shields 
DEEP DOWN DARK: The Untold Stories Of 33 

Men Buried In A Chilean Mine, And The 
Miracle That Set Them Free by Hector Tobar 

THE GODS OF GOTHAM by Lindsay Faye 
AMERICANAH by Chimamanda Ngozi Adichie 
ALL THE LIGHT WE CANNOT SEE by Anthony 

Doerr 
LIES MY TEACHER TOLD ME by James Loewen 
PACHINKO by Min Jim Lee 
MOORE STREET: Growing Up In The Era Of Jim 

Crow by Donald Waddell Lahuffman  



 

 

 

TRIVIA GAME FACTS from our recent event… 

If you had joined us on May 20th, you would know the following: 

1. Where your Weenus is? Everyone has them…. 

2. What is a Borborygmus?      

3. Which Brooklyn neighborhood shares its name with a Disney movie? 

4. Where did artist Norman Rockwell attend High School in Westchester? 

We had a great group of players, wonderful food, and lots of laughs!  

Alison Ford proved to solidly show that Beginner’s Luck is a thing, as she earned the 
First Prize during her first trivia event at Grace! 

Carolyn Black received the floral arrangement in recognition of her recent May 6th 
birthday! 

Kellie Ishmael walked away with two books: True Facts that Sound Like B.S. and 
How To Tell A Story: The Essential Guide to Memorable Storytelling by The Moth. 

If you missed it, Dennis and I promise to schedule another event this Fall, hope you 
all can join us then. Until then be safe and enjoy your Summer Plans! 

(Answers: 1) the skin on your elbows, 2) your hungry stomach’s rumbling sound, 3) 
DUMBO and 4) Mamaroneck) 
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Grace in Grief 

Our Grief Group is thriving and growing together.  Meetings are in SPOTH’s meeting room 
every 2nd & 4th Saturday at 10AM. It is a safe space, there is even room for humor as stories 
are shared, and everyone discovers new skills, talents, and tips during their journey after the 
loss of a loved one. This is open to all who may be grieving in our Ossining/Briarcliff 
community! If you, or someone you know, may be seeking a group to help you process, live, 
and learn from a supportive community please, have them contact Fr. Hal  
hal@graceossining.org or Cecilia Quintero cquintero1506@gmail.com for more information. 

 

 

LAY-LED WORSHIP 

 

 

 

Graham and Ann Gulian, Cecilia Quintero & Amy Kitahata-
Sporn have been meeting via Zoom to explore a new 
informal lay worship gathering during the week at Grace 
Church. This idea was born out of an early Coffee Hour 
Chat with Father Hal this April. If you have any ideas, feel 
free to let them know.  

  

mailto:hal@graceossining.org
mailto:cquintero1506@gmail.com
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HYMN FOR THE HURTING  
by Amanda Gorman, as published in the New York Times 

Everything hurts, 
Our hearts shadowed and strange, 
Minds made muddied and mute. 
We carry tragedy, terrifying and true. 
And yet none of it is new; 
We knew it as home, 
As horror, 
As heritage. 
Even our children 
Cannot be children, 
Cannot be. 

Everything hurts. 
It’s a hard time to be alive, 
And even harder to stay that way. 
We’re burdened to live out these days, 
While at the same time, blessed to outlive them. 

This alarm is how we know 
We must be altered — 
That we must differ or die, 
That we must triumph or try. 
Thus while hate cannot be terminated, 
It can be transformed 
Into a love that lets us live. 

May we not just grieve, but give: 
May we not just ache, but act; 
May our signed right to bear arms 
Never blind our sight from shared harm; 
May we choose our children over chaos. 
May another innocent never be lost. 

Maybe everything hurts, 
Our hearts shadowed & strange. 
But only when everything hurts 
May everything change. 
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Iconic Pride: Faith Perspectives Panel 
Monday, June 5, 6:00-7:30 p.m. 

at the Cathedral Church of Saint John the Divine 

and Streamed Live 

 

The Very Rev. Dr. Patrick Malloy, Dean of the Cathedral, 

leads a discussion examining the intersection of religion 

and the LGBTQ+ community 

  

Register to attend in person free of charge 

 

 

The live video will appear on the same page, and on the 

Cathedral's Facebook page and YouTube channel, beginning at 6:00 

p.m. on Monday, June 5. 
  

 

 

 

https://www.stjohndivine.org/calendar/44810/iconic-pride-faith-perspectives-panel
https://www.stjohndivine.org/calendar/44810/iconic-pride-faith-perspectives-panel
https://www.facebook.com/StJohnDivineNYC/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCMkEmTeCUErK3y2cwftQCDg
https://www.dioceseny.org/
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Jonathan Daniels Civil Rights Youth Pilgrimage 
Thursday, August 10, 2023 - Saturday, August 12, 2023 

High School Students are invited to join 
this Historical Pilgrimage 

Visiting Atlanta, Georgia, and Birmingham, Selma, 
Montgomery, and Hayneville, Alabama 

  
Blessed Jonathan Daniels, a young seminarian and a saint 
of the Episcopal Church, was martyred in Hayneville while 
working for the civil rights of the people of Alabama. Each 
August, people gather in Hayneville to march and 
remember him and the many others who died striving for 
equality and freedom during that tumultuous time in our 
country’s history. During the trip, we visit sites important 
to the Civil Rights Movement and examine the pivotal 
role that young people played in its success. Our purpose 
is to inspire our young people of today. 

For more information contact the Pilgrimage 
Coordinator: Carla Burns at biblio999@gmail.com 

 

 

Sponsored by the Anti-Racism Committee of the Diocese 
 

mailto:biblio999@gmail.com
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JUNE EVENTS 

 3 Asa Barnes’ Funeral (11:00 AM, St. Paul’s Campus) 
 4 Trinity Sunday 
 10 Village Fair and Strawberry Festival 
 10 Grace in Grief (10:00 AM, St. Paul’s Campus) 
 11 Anelli Baptism (10:30 AM, St. Paul’s Campus) 
 11 Ann Gulian’s Recital (3:00 PM, Trinity Campus) 
 18 Father’s Day 
 24 Grace in Grief (10:00 AM, St. Paul’s Campus) 
 24 Grace serves at Loaves and Fish (Trinity Campus) 
 25 Annual Picnic (St. Paul’s Campus) 
 28 Vestry Meeting 
 

 
JUNE BIRTHDAYS 

Joseph Orfino 1 
Isabella Catherine Gentile 1 
Arthur Hightower 2 
Sarah Davis 6 
Beth Pollack 6 
Julianna Piscitelli (Carolyn Black’s 
granddaughter) 6 
Dina Flihan 8 
Theodora Moeller 8 
Rick Shedden 8 

Leah Barceló 12 
Lori Liberti 13 
Jan Barrows 14 
Kim Lee Howard 15 
Georgie Docker 16 
Cha Moy 23 
Catherine Rosenbloom 23 
Scott Rowe 24 
Alex Pasieka 26 
Nunzio Liberti 27 

 

 

JUNE ANNIVERSARIES 
Peter and Dina Flihan 2 
John and Brenda Dias 5 
Darryl and Cha Moy 7 
David and Karen Kamp 16 
Glenn and Joanne Prince 17 
Arlene and Ronald Lazaro 23 
Frank and Marian Schnecker 24 

Michael and Karen Pasieka 23 
Jim and Marti Bowen 23 
Luis and Susan Madera 29 

 
  



 

 
 

CLERGY 
The Rev. Hal Roark, Priest-in-Charge 

The Rev. Dorothée R. Caulfield, Deacon 

VESTRY 
 Darryl Moy, Warden Cecilia Quintero, Warden 

Jo Ann McGrath, Clerk 
Kate Pendzuk, Treasurer 

Kellie Ishmael 
Milton Kerr 

Maribeth Osgood 
Ed Shultz 

 

STAFF 
Tina Farrell and Tamsen Hernández, Parish Administrators 

Carolyn R. Black, Music Director Emeritus 
Katherine Pendzuk, Verger 

Anthony Sena, Sexton, St. Paul’s Campus 
Pablo Montoya, Sexton, Trinity Campus 

 

 

MISSION STATEMENT 

To love God is a call to action. Strengthened by prayer, worship, and study,  
Grace Church embraces and serves all people, the earth, and every living thing. 

 


